
 

 

MINUTES 
Council on Postsecondary Education Executive Committee 

June 10, 2011 
 

 
 The Executive Committee of the Council on Postsecondary Education met June 

10, 2011, at 8 a.m. (ET) at Transylvania University in Lexington, Kentucky.   
  

ROLL CALL The following members attended:  Paul Patton, Pam Miller, Dan Flanagan, and 
Jim Skaggs.  
 
CPE member Dr. Joe Wise attended. 
 
Bob King, Lee Nimocks, and Tammie Clements from the Council staff attended.   
 

Discuss President 
Evaluation Survey 
Responses 

The purpose of the meeting was to review the responses to the surveys pertaining 
to President King’s annual evaluation.  Governor Patton summarized the results. 
 
• 59 surveys were sent out; 36 were completed. 
• 13 members of the General Assembly were given the opportunity to 

respond; 3 responded. 
• Governor Beshear and three of his staff were given the opportunity to 

respond; 1 response was received from the Governor’s office staff.  
• 8 university presidents, the KCTCS president, and the AIKCU president 

were given the opportunity to respond; 7 responded.   
• 16 Council members were given the opportunity to respond; 15 

responded. 
• 10 CPE senior staff were given the opportunity to respond; 5 responded. 

 
The Executive Committee was pleased overall with the responses. Governor 
Patton said the results will be helpful to Mr. King and the Council.  
 
The committee was disappointed in the number of responses received from the 
Governor’s office and the legislature.  Will need to work on these groups next 
year. 
 
Governor Patton mentioned building relationships with legislative leadership as a 
focus item.  There are two issues—there is the Council and there is Mr. King’s 
performance, and the Council has to do a better job of educating the General 
Assembly. 
 
Governor Patton and the committee members said Mr. King performed well and 
recognized Mr. King for job well-done. 
 
Mr. King thanked the committee members and said the surveys are helpful.   
 
The committee recommended no salary increase for Mr. King at this time.  
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Governor Patton did say that the statute regarding the CPE president’s salary 
needs to be revisited in light of recent developments of institutional president 
salary increases.  Governor Patton will work with Mr. King regarding the statute. 
 
The Executive Committee will report the survey responses to the Council at its 
meeting later in the day June 10. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT The meeting adjourned at 8:50 a.m.   
  

 
 

________________________________ 
Robert L. King 

 President 
 

 
Tammie L. Clements 

________________________________ 
Associate, Executive Relations 

 

4


	Blank Page
	MINUTES_June_10_ExecComm.pdf
	June 10, 2011

	Blank Page
	Blank Page



